MINUTES OF SHELDWICH BADLESMERE & LEAVELAND PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON TUESDAY 1ST FEBRUARY 2022 IN SHELDWICH PARISH ROOMS AT 8.00PM 

Present.  Councillor’s Harbour, Austin, Nimmo, Weston, Brookes, Perry, Blythin and Swale Borough Councillor Gould.
Apologies.  Received from Kent County Councillor Lehmann.
Absent.  Councillor’s Scutt, Simmons and Swale Borough Councillor Valentine.
Meeting opened at 8.05pm
There were no declarations of changes in pecuniary interests or of specific items on the agenda. 
 
Approval of Minutes.    
December 2021 Minutes approved and signed.                                       						
  22/16101
Precept/Budget 2022/2023.  Budget for current year was reviewed and discussed and Cllr Weston highlighted the potential cost associated with the  20’s Plenty plans as felt we should include this in the new Precept.   Cllr Blythin requested more clarity regarding the projected costings.  It was then agreed after further review and discussion that the council could contribute to the 20’s Plenty plan from reserves.  It was unanimously agreed that the councils Precept requirement does not need to change and would remain in keeping with previous years as the expenditure has not increased significantly and there should not be much change in the new financial year.  
Action:  Clerk to forward Finance Spreadsheet to Cllr Blythin for review and clarity.											  		22/16102

20’s Plenty Campaign – Update.  Cllr Blythin is awaiting confirmation of a potential meeting to be held on 7th or 10th February with the Traffic Officer which will be advised by Rich Lehmann.  It has been reported that useful names for contact are being withheld which is not ideal.  Cllr Weston suggested contacting KALC Committee to discuss this further.  Cllr Weston and Cllr Blythin will both be attending a Zoom meeting on 8th February 2022 to discuss further.
Action:  Clerk to add to next Agenda for an update.
											 22/16103


Highway Improvement Plan – Update.  Parish Council agreed that the 20’s Plenty Campaign should take priority at present.
Action:  Clerk to add to Agenda in May for update.
											  22/16201

Traffic Survey.  	Traffic Survey was circulated.  The built up areas average speed was 21mph.  It was suggested that traffic calming systems could be used near the Cricket Pitch.									
22/16202
School Footpath – Update.  Chairman has made enquiries.  Svemco and the School have confirmed they are willing to financially contribute in order for the same material to be used on the path to remain in keeping with the rest of the footway.  The Chairman will look further into this and confirm prices.  Cllr Austin stated that we should propose the material to be used unless we have commitment in writing from Svemco and the School.  Cllr Austin requested that a letter be written to confirm work to be completed by end of the month with details of materials to be used however, if they would request an alternative dressing then a contribution would be required with a commitment to payment.
Action:  Chairman to supply detail and contact to Clerk to write a letter.
Action:  Clerk to write letter to Svemco and School.
Action:  Clerk to add to next Agenda for update.
											22/16203
Tree Planting – Queen’s Jubilee.  Chairman sent an email to Kent Downes to establish if any plants were available for this project and then received a phone call where it was confirmed that they would offer funding towards this project.  Forms were completed by the Chairman and finances are available to the end of April 2022.  The Chairman shared a map with the Parish Council which detailed the suggested location of the planting.  The Chairman purchased 35 trees and 70 stakes and another 35 trees will be planted after harvest.  The trees will be located either side of Drayton Road, completing one side in the first instance with the opposite side to be planted in Autumn.  The Trees are due to arrive from 21st February 2022 with the hope that planting will commence the following weekend.  The School would like to be involved in the planting exercise.  Cllr Austin will formulate a press release and the Chairman will be placing details on Social Media.  Native trees have been proposed which are ideal for Avenues.  
Action:  Clerk to add to next Agenda for update.	
											22/16204

Finance.  Cheques raised for BHIB Yearly Insurance renewal and HMRC PAYE Liability.  Signed and approved.											 
22/16301

Meeting Closed at 9.05pm
Next meeting scheduled on Tuesday 1st February 2022 in Sheldwich Parish Rooms.  
Signed:
Dated:
